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This and That 
• Are you looking for a Pre-K for your child?  St. Joseph 

Camp Springs Pre-K has open enrollment all year long 
for 3 and 4 year olds. Contact us to inquire about the 
2019-2020 school year at LRoetting@saint-Joseph-
school.org or 859-409-9185  

• On October 6, the Camp Springs Initiative sponsored an 
Adopt-A-Highway Clean-Up of Four Mile Road. Seven 
volunteers picked up eight bags of trash along four 
miles of roadway. Keep your eyes open for the date of 
the next clean up event which will be published in the 
next issue of the Camp Springs News.  

• Camp Springs says good-bye to Hill Top Pines. Thanks 
to the Ritter family for all the warm holiday memories. 

 

Junk Drawer Fabrics Opens on Ten 

Mile Road 
In August 2018, Linda (Enzweiler) Reller’s dream of open-
ing a fabric store became a reality. Junk Drawer Fabrics, 
located in her home at 2646 Ten  Mile Road has been at-
tracting customers from Camp Springs to Dayton, OH 
since then. As a child, Linda watched her Grandmother, 
Balbina (Ritter) Enzweiler, sew and piece quilts. She was 
fascinated and has been an able sewer for her whole life. 
In her retirement, she has decided to help others have ac-
cess to good quality fabrics at reasonable prices in her 
shop. She sells fabric from the bolt and pre-cut fabric for 
quilters, in addition to thread, handmade ornaments, jewel-
ry and children’s craft kits. Her shop is attractively decorat-
ed with old sewing machines, including the one her grand-
mother used, and pictures of Balbina and her sisters. 
Linda hopes that her shop will be a place where sewers 
and quilters will feel comfortable and use as a place to 
gather. In the future, she is looking forward to offering clas-
ses in her space. She also hopes to attract young sewers 
through her competitive pricing.  
Store hours are Monday, Wednesday, Friday and Saturday 
from 10-3. For more information, call 859-866-1773 or e-
mail enzweilerler@gmail.com. Her Facebook page is 
https://www.facebook.com/junkdrawerfabrics/. 

 

Knit/Crochet Together:  

A New Ministry at St. John Lutheran 
 

St. John Lutheran offers both experienced knitters and cro-
cheters as well as people who want to learn the skills  the 
chance to gather, learn and create warm items which will be 
donated to the Mid-Kentucky Community Action Partnership 
in Beattyville, Kentucky and to other local charities. The 
group has been meeting since August and will send scarves 
and caps to Beattyville in December. Future projects include 
prayer shawls, lap robes and items for neo-natal care units. 
Materials for the group have been donated or provided by 
Modern Lutheran Women of St. John Lutheran. An intergen-
erational team teaches the skills: Haven Enzweiler, Nancy 
Enzweiler and Belle Lang. 
The group is open to knitters, crocheters and anyone middle
-school age and up who would like to learn to knit or cro-
chet. Initial supplies are provided. 
Meetings are held throughout the year on Saturdays and 
Sundays and are usually held at St. John Lutheran. The 
group has also gone on the road to the Camp Springs Win-
ery. For updates, please follow St John Lutheran on Face-
book. 

Where Is Four Mile, Kentucky? 
 

In 1871, when a post office opened in our area, it would 
have had the name Four Mile P.O., except that there was 
already a Four Mile, Kentucky. The post office here 
opened as Camp Springs P.O. and remained active till 
1907, when it was moved to Melbourne, where the mail 
was dropped off by train.  
The other Four Mile, Kentucky, is in Bell County, northwest 
of Pineville, and has the zip code of 40939. 
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Upcoming  Events 
December 

December 1 — Music at the Camp Springs Tavern, Sean 
  Geil 
December 2 — Music at the Camp Springs Tavern, First  
  Sunday Bluegrass Jam 
December 7 — Music at the Camp Springs Tavern,  
  Comfortably Broke 
December 9 — Oh My, Coffee and Pie!, Little Rock Farm.  
  2-6 p.m. 
December 15— Music at the Camp Springs Tavern, Holly 
  Spears  
December 22 — Music at the Camp Springs Tavern, Doug 
  Gehner  Dueling Pianos  
December 23 — Christmas Eve Worship, Oakland United  
  Methodist, 7 p.m. 
December 24 — Christmas Eve Masses, St. Joseph  
  Catholic, 5 p.m. and midnight. 
  Family Christmas Eve Service and  
  Candlelight  Communion Service, St. John 
  Lutheran, 3:30 and 11 p.m. 
December 25 —  Christmas Day Mass, St. Joseph Catholic, 
  10 a.m. 
December 28 — Music at the Camp Springs Tavern, Warrick 
  & Lowell   
December 30 —  Festival of Lessons and Carols, St. John  
  Lutheran, 10 a.m. 
December 31 — New Year’s Eve Mass, St Joseph Catholic, 
  5 p.m. 

January 
January 1 — New Year’s Day Mass, St. Joseph Catholic,  
  10 a.m. 
January 6 — Winter Tea Party, Little Rock Farm, seatings at 
  noon and 2:30. Reservation required (http://
  www.lrfcampsprings.com/events-classes/) 

February 
February 10 — Love Affair with Chocolate, Little Rock Farm,  
  2-6 p.m. 
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Looking for Sponsors 
 

The Camp Springs News is always looking for  local business 
or personal sponsors.  This is a great way to advertise your 
business and show your support for the community. 

The cost is $50 per issue. 

 

 

Merry Christmas 
and a Happy New 

Year 

CSI Update 

CSI Board Members 
Bill Allender 

Carolyn Allender 

Lonnie Enzweiler 

Nancy Enzweiler 

Ron Heiert 

Bob Johnson 

Sharon Ramler 

Tom Ramler 

Anna Zinkhon 
 

We are looking for interested and committed community  

members to help keep Camp Springs a great place to live and 

work. If  would like to find out more about the Camp Springs 

Initiative or are willing to serve on the board, contact Nancy 

Enzweiler at 635-2925 
 

Minutes of CSI meetings  

and past issues of the Camp Springs News  

are or will soon be available at www.campsprings.com 

Editor’s Corner 
 

Thanks to Lonnie Enzweiler for the information on the Four Mile 
Post Office. 

 

 

Calendar submissions for the next issue are due to the editor at  
635-2925 by February 15, 2019. 


